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Delivered via Electronic Mail

Re: Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) Request No. 2021-DA-04917-F

This is the Office of Information Affairs’ (OIA) final response to the above-referenced FOIA
request, which sought:

[T]he following records from the Hazardous Materials Management Program: 1)
A copy of the portion of the NEAT database with the status of all military legacy
sites known to exist on USDA-managed land; 2) a copy of guidance provided
from HMMP to USDA agencies during 2020 and 2021 to streamline the cleanup
of military legacy sites.

Your request has been processed under the FOIA, 5 U.S.C. § 552.

A search for responsive records was conducted by the Office of Property and Fleet Management
(OPFM). The OPFM provides Department-wide administration, leadership, oversight, and policy
in the areas of property, fleet and environmental management. This includes issuing guidance and
policy, managing data, leasing oversight and compliance and assisting customers for real and
personal property management, utilization and disposal; fleet card; and fleet, transportation, and
aviation management. Additionally, the OPFM develops and administers policy and guidance for
environmental management at USDA, including response and restoration, environmental
compliance, and sustainable operations.

With regards to part 1 of your request, the OPFM identified twenty-three (23) pages of responsive
records. With regards to part 2 of your request, the Hazardous Materials Management Program
(HMMP) has not provided any formal guidance to USDA agencies on streamlining the military
cleanup sites during 2020 and 2021. Therefore, there are no records responsive to part 2 of your
request.

Following a review of the responsive records, the OIA is releasing a copy of the records in full,
with no FOIA exemptions applied.

You may seek dispute resolution services from the OIA’s FOIA Public Liaison, Mr. Harald
Fuller-Bennett. Mr Fuller-Rennett mav he contacted bv telenhone at 202-239-4522, or
electronically a Y
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You also have the option to seek assistance from the Office of Government Information Services
(OGIS). Please visi “or

information about how to request UL assistance 1n relation to a FUIA request.

Provisions of the FOIA allow us to recover part of the cost of processing your request. In this
instance, no fees will be charged.

If you have any questions recardine the nrocessing of these reauests. nlease contact Mr. Roman
Vayner electronically a >

For additional information regardine USDA FOIA reculations and processes, please refer to the
information available online as

The OIA appreciates the opportunity to assist you with this matter.
Sincerely,

Alexis Graves

Director

Office of Information Affairs

Enclosure: Responsive Records (23 pages)



























